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16 April 2021 
Ref: SY202097-CL03-3 

Currie & Brown 
Attn: Anya Woodward 
Suite 1, Level 5, 3 Spring Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 

Job Name: Hastings Secondary College Upgrade 

Flood Statement – Hastings Secondary College, Port Macquarie Campus – Lot 111 DP 1270315 

Dear Anya, 

We, Northrop Engineers, being professional engineers, have reviewed Council’s Flood mapping and 

the Hastings River Flood Study (Advisian, 2018) and confirm that the subject site (16 Owen Street, 

Port Macquarie – Lot 111 in DP 1270315) is not Flood Affected. 

An extract from Council’s Flood mapping is shown below. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Elizabeth Flack 

BE (Civil) MIEAust 

Civil Engineer 

Email: EFlack@northrop.com.au 
 

On behalf of Northrop Consulting Engineers Pty Ltd 


